
Sign up for updates 
Subscribe for email and SMS updates 
at metrotunnel.vic.gov.au/subscribe

Works 
notice
Kerb extension works
Swanston and La Trobe streets
From Tuesday 21 May 2024

We wish to advise that works to widen the pedestrian kerb are required on the 
north-east corner of La Trobe and Swanston streets.

When we’ll be working
	– 24-hours, Monday to 

Saturday, for four weeks, 
or until the works are 
complete

	– Swanston Street bicycle 
lane closure: 9pm to 6am 
Monday to Saturday, until 
works are complete.

The timing of work may 
change depending on 
weather conditions.

What we'll be doing
	– Widening the kerb on the north-

east corner of La Trobe and 
Swanston streets

	– These works involve saw cutting, 
excavation, removal of existing 
street furniture, pole relocation, 
concrete pours, installing kerbs 
and pavement works

	– These works involve the  
use of road and demolition  
saws, vacuum truck, concrete 
trucks, rigid trucks, forklifts and 
hand tools.

What to be aware of 
	– During the works, motorists 

travelling southbound on 
Swanston Street will be unable 
to turn left onto La Trobe Street. 
A temporary hook turn will be in 
place, allowing motorists to exit 
Swanston Street by turning right 
onto La Trobe Street (see map)

	– During night works, between 
9pm and 6am, cyclists travelling 
southbound on Swanston Street 
will be required to dismount 
and use the Swanston Street 
footpath instead (see map)

	– The width of the southbound 
bicycle lane on Swanston Street 
will be reduced throughout the 
works. Cyclists are advised 
to take care when travelling 
through the area

	– The Swanston Street pedestrian 
crossing on the north side of  
La Trobe Street will not be 
in use. The Swanston Street 
pedestrian crossing on the 
south side of La Trobe Street will 
continue to operate (see map)

	– Access to businesses, RMIT 
and residential buildings will be 
maintained at all times

	– Additional surface works will be 
required in this location later in 
the year

	– Some of these works will 
generate high levels of noise.

Where
	– North-east corner of La Trobe 

and Swanston streets.

Thank you for your patience while 
we undertake these works.

Further information on State 
Library Station works can be found 
at metrotunnel.vic.gov.au
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http://metrotunnel.vic.gov.au


Find out more

metrotunnel.vic.gov.au

 For languages other than English
 please call (03) 9209 0147

Please contact us if you would like this information in an accessible format. If you
need assistance due to a hearing or speech impairment, visit relayservice.gov.au

1800 105 105 (call anytime)

Legend

Work sites

Partial footpath closure for 
kerb extension works

Bicycle lane closure for 
kerb extension works 
(9pm-6am Monday-Saturday)

Footpath closure (long-term)

Little La Trobe St road closure
(long-term)

La Trobe St eastbound closure
(long-term)

Non-Metro Tunnel works

No left turn onto La Trobe St
(eastbound)

Temporary hook turn onto 
La Trobe St (westbound)

Bicycle lane eastbound closure
(long-term)

Pedestrian access

Pedestrian crossing closed

Traffic access
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